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Interstate Bridge Replacement Program 
 

Please accept the attached “CAG Public Comment” for March. 10, 2022 meeting. 

 
Bob Ortblad MSCE, MBA 

*ADA compliant versions of the attachments can be made available upon request 



The IBR’s “Fall 2021 Community Input Survey” showed the most desired 
light rail station is on the Vancouver waterfront. Unfortunately, a high 
bridge will have the station tracks about 85 feet above the riverbank. This 
will require a costly station with elevators and escalators that are 
frequently out of service. 
 

An immersed tunnel will have a station just below ground about few 
hundred feet from the riverfront. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Bob Ortblad MSCE, MBA 
 



The IBR’s stacked option will rain down noise and pollution on 
Vancouver’s city center and historic Fort Vancouver for a hundred years. 
The Columbia River Crossing designed a useless 12-foot sound wall. 
 

 
 
WSDOT spent $2.3M in a failed attempt to silence Seattle’s I-5 bridge. 
 

 
 

Bob Ortblad MSCE, MBA 



Using	a	WSDOT	design	manual	will	show	trucks	will	slow	by	20	mph	on	a	
high	bridge	but	only	10	mph	in	a	shorter	immersed	tunnel.	

An	American	Assoc.	of	State	Highways	(AASHTO)	manual	shows	this	10	
mph	difference	will	make	tunnel	traffic	four	times	safer	than	a	high	
bridge.	

	

	
Bob	Ortblad	MSCE,	MBA	



 



Federal agencies will see the advantages of immerse tunnel. 
FAA clear air path 
USCG navigation clearance  
USACE center channel, no piers  
EPA restored river, riverbank  
FHWA $1 billion saved on interchanges  
FTA riverbanks rail stations NHTSA protection from weather, safer grades 
 

 
 

 



The shallow Columbia River is an ideal immersed tunnel site. 
 

In 1958 Washington and Oregon celebrated the opening of the second Columbia River Bridge, 
a twin of the first 1917 steel-truss bridge. (27-foot river depth) 
 

 
 

In 1958 British Columbia opened a four-lane immersed tunnel under the 38-foot deep Frasier 
River ship channel. A new eight-lane tunnel (two for BRT) will replace this tunnel in 2030. 
 

 
 

In 1958 Havana, Cuba opened a four-lane immersed tunnel under its 45-foot deep port channel.  
 

 
 

Note both 1958 tunnels are much deeper than the Columbia River’s 27-foot depth. 
 

Bob Ortblad MSCE, MBA 
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